
LEE PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ MEETING  

DATE:  JAN. 4, 2014 TIME:  1:00 PM  HELD AT THE LEE LIBRARY 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Present: Trustees Annie Gasowski, Peg Dolan, Bruce Larson, Cynthia Giguere- Unrein, Katrinka 

Pellecchia, Library Director Sharon Taylor.  Others: Building Committee members Paul Gasowski, Tom 

Dolan, Leslie Martin, Chuck Cox, Foundation Chair Carla Wilson. 

 

The trustees discussed the $100,000 warrant article for the LPLCC Capital Reserve Fund and voted to 

advise the BOS they did not favor the warrant article. 

Discussion and Vote on the Warrant Article for the Bond:  At the Dec.11 trustees meeting the trustees 

voted to recommend a $3M bond warrant article to the BOS.  Discussion at the Jan.4th meeting ensued 

on the advisability of this amount.    The trustees voted to rescind their previous vote for the $3M bond.  

The trustees then discussed the options, pros, and cons of a $ 2.5 M bond and a $ 2.75 M bond.  Cynthia 

gave a presentation on the rationale for the warrant article in 2014, the preliminary budget proposal for 

the options of $2.5M and the $2.75M, the proposed sources of income, the operating cost of the new 

building and the tax impact.  (See attached presentation) The trustees originally voted in favor of the 

$2.75 amount, but then reconsidered in favor of the $2.5M and to use $375,000 from the undesignated 

funds, $280,000 from the LPLCC Capital Reserve Fund, $ $60,000 for the Library Capital Reserve Fund 

and raise $ 456.460 from the Foundation to meet the total project cost of $3.67M.  The trustees voted 

to rescind the $2.75 vote and voted to recommend to the BOS the $2.5M bond amount. 

Review draft of warrant article by Town Administrator:   The trustees discussed the negative effect and 

confusion that the wording of the warrant article could have on the voters. (The possibility that the 

voters would think they were voting for a $3.7M bond).  The trustees rewrote the article but did not 

change the intent of the article and will seek the town administrator’s advice on the legality of doing so. 

OTHER:   

Tom Dolan recommended that we ascertain from Milestone Construction   what they would need in 

money etc.  to hold the 2014 estimate for the project.  Chuck Cox discussed the pros of using the 

undesignated funds to finance the project. ( less borrowing, less tax impact) 

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 


